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February 24, 2023, 2023

Mr. Bennie L Underwood
De Maximus, Inc.

450 Montbrook Lane
Knoxville, TN 37919

Re: Federal Pacific Electric
BLWM# 51133, Consent Order 95-056-W
Edgefield County

Conditional Approval of Draft Source Area Remediation Work Plan, dated November 4, 2022

Dear Mr. Underwood:

The South Carolina Department of Health and Environmental Control (the Department) has
reviewed the Draft Source Area Remediation Work Plan (“Work Plan”). The Work Plan is approved
with the following conditions:

1. The Work Plan is concise and general in nature, and calls for submission of specific
operational plans for excavation and for oxidant addition. These plans should be provided
to the Department for review and approval prior to implementation.

2. Once the operational plans have been finalized, your office should provide an updated
schedule in allowing sufficient lead time for the Department to initiate public notice activities
prior to starting the removal.

3. Airborne emissions/air pollution permitting are potentially an applicable or relevant and
appropriate requirement. In order to determine whether a permit is needed DeMaximus
should consult directly with the Department's Bureau of Air in determining the appropriate
actions to be taken.

As always, you can reach me at 803-898-0733 or by email at hornostr@dhec.sc.gov if you would like
to discuss this project.

Best Regards,
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Tim Hornosky, P.G., Project Manager

S.C. Department of Health and Environmental Control
2600 Bull Street, Columbia, SC 29201 (803) 898-3432 www.scdhec.gov
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